 MIDDLETON STONEY PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 5 SEPTEMBER 2016 AT 7.00pm 
Present:

Mr A J Fulljames






Chairman

Mrs D Pay



Mr P Brown

Mr W Champion

Mr S Moore

Councillor Mrs Fulljames





OCC 

Mr A F Hickman






Clerk

1. APOLOGIES

Councillor Corkin
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
None 
3. MINUTES
Minutes of meeting of 4 July were approved.
4. MATTERS ARISING

· Damaged kerbstone in the car park area to the rear of Bullmarsh Close has been inspected. Not believed to be an issue or high priority for replacement by CDC.  

· Mr. Watkins of Villiers Park has now cleared the path to the Church from School Lane. The Clerk has written to thank him. 
· Mrs. Pay and the Clerk continue to liaise in the production of a leaflet to elicit further support from the community, particularly for the Village Hall committee and for the Parish Council, where we still have vacancies for two members.  

5. FINANCE

Since the last meeting receipts and payments were: 
General Fund

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	CDC Hall Hire – Referendum 

	£  130.00

	MSVH Man Com re referendum hire

Chq No 608 for £28.73 presented as £28.93

Mrs. Pay (Re D Bishop – Grass cutting) 
	£ 130.00
£       .20
£    30.00


Village Hall

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	
	
	MCFP – Fire Exit Signs 
	£   45.60.


Playground

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	
	
	 Playsafety Ltd re RoSPA Insp
	£   79.80 


Audit
· BDO has asked for an explanation re the apparent high level of reserves in relation to the Precept. An agreed response has been sent stating that in view of possible heavy expenditure on the Village Hall and Playground (previously minuted) we believe it prudent to retain the reserves for the time being. We await response from BDO with the completed Audit.  
Bank

· Mandate appointing the Chairman, Mrs. Pay and Mr. Champion. Barclays confirm it is now operative.  

6. PLAYGROUND
· RoSPA report received. No High Risk issues reported. The Clerk has thanked Mrs. O’Dwyer and sent her a copy of the report. 

· We now await her recommendations for refurbishment and/or replacement of equipment which we discussed earlier this year.  
7.VILLAGE HALL

· Mrs. Pay reported that hirings are down on previous years. 

· Date now arranged for the hatch to the roof area to be secured by Gary Pettit.
Roof/damp issue.
· Mrs. Pay is pursuing a further quote for repair to chimney brickwork etc.
Kitchen Fire Door/cracks in surround
· InsideOut will commence work agreed by end of September.  
Window Frames  
· InsideOut will commence work agreed by end of September.  
8. CORRESPONDENCE
· Members noted the CDC Statement of Community Involvement 2016.
· Members noted information from OCC re Oxfordshire Comet, a bookable transport service that could be of use to individuals, groups, schools etc. The service is available from 10.15am to 2.30pm Monday to Friday.  A notice has been placed on the Parish Notice Board and further information can be obtained from comet@oxfordshire.gov.uk or 01865 323201 or www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/comet.

9. PLANNING MATTERS 

Upper Heyford 
· CDC has confirmed that we will continue to be copied with full or outline planning applications and any applications which affect traffic flows in our area. We have confirmed that we would not wish to be notified of any reserved matters. 

Household Waste Recycling Centre (HWRC) Consultation 
· We have reiterated our comments made in September 2015 within the Oxfordshire Minerals & Waste Part 1 Core Strategy consultation. We maintain that there is an urgent need to provide a further HWRC situated close to Bicester before the Ardley HWRC closes next year.    

Bicester - SE Perimeter Road. 
· Members noted a letter from OCC regarding safeguarding a route for the SE Perimeter Road. The Chairman stated that the proposed route would greatly harm Wendlebury & Little Chesterton.  
Under Urgent Business arrangements we have responded to:

· 16/01160/F – Mrs. P Chiles – School Lane. 

· This is a resubmitted application, the previous one having been withdrawn in November 2015.  

· We have no overall objection in principle but this current application does seek to overturn the permission within 05/01179/F, which did not allow the creation of two separate dwellings and Officers must satisfy themselves that this is now allowable when in 2005 it was not. Officers must also ensure that the proposed new entrance configuration allows for vehicles to exit the properties forwards onto the B4030 Heyford Road. Our usual requirements re building materials have also been communicated. We also asked for conditions to be applied which would stipulate no parking in School Lane or the VH layby by residents of The Barn and 1 School Lane. 
· The application has now been approved with conditions which include, inter alia, the requirement to obtain approval of detailed specifications relating to access, parking and manoeuvering.  

· 16/01545/F – Heyford Park Estates Ltd.
· Creation of a Heritage Centre utilising Building No 103 and Building No. 315 for storage and distribution –No objection.  

10.MID CHERWELL NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

Mr. Champion reported:
· It is no longer appropriate that Middleton Stoney PC be represented on the MCNP Executive since, as a Category C village, our interest in the quantity and location of new housing is peripheral only. 

· MSPC remains a member of the Forum group. The Chairman and Mr. Champion will attend meetings

· We do have an interest in traffic issues and Mr. Champion will remain a member of the Traffic and Transport working group. 

· The Plan is being drafted and we are asked for our input re traffic mitigation. After some discussion members have asked Mr. Champion to convey the following views of the PC:

· No speed humps or road narrowing schemes for the village. 

· There should be a 7.5 tonne weight limit imposed on both directions on both B430 and B4030, with exceptions for vehicles with a legitimate business reason to access premises on these roads.   

· Restrict car ownership at the new settlement at Heyford Park to one car per household. 

· Ensure that an efficient and regular public transport system is provided for the new settlement to encourage lower car usage. 

· Official routeing agreements to be in place for all HGVs travelling to and from Heyford Park (to include existing construction traffic) to ensure that they travel via New Road and Station Road, Ardley to access J10 of M40.  
· Air quality monitoring to be introduced in the village. Baseline measurement to be ascertained and then monitoring to take place to assess variances from the baseline figure and to test against normally expected air quality standards.  
11. OXON CC
Councillor Mrs. Fulljames reported:

· The new Library in Bicester is open and this provides a first class facility which is being well utilised already. 
· The annual Electric Blanket check by Fire Brigade is available now and is free of charge 

Grass cutting etc. 
· OCC provides one cut per annum countywide. 

· Pavement on Bicester Road has been cleared. 

· OCC is pressing the owners of the hedge on south side of Bicester Road to cut it. Councillor Mrs. Fulljames will check to establish for certain the responsibility for cutting the pavement side of the hedge although it is believed that it will lie with the property owners. Mr. Champion commented that two of the property owners had already complied with the OCC request.  

Signs
· The damaged Chevron signs at 3 Post Corner have been replaced. Some repair appears to have taken place at Park Farm corner but some damaged posts still remain. 
Public Service re-organisation in Oxfordshire.
· This matter will be debated at a full council meeting on 13 September.  

· Reports by Grant Thornton on behalf of OCC and by PwC on behalf of the District Councils have been published. Copies of the Executive Summaries of each are being circulated to members for information. 
12. CHERWELL DC
· No report. 

13. TRAFFIC
Weight limit on B430. 
· See comments under section 10. The Chairman is in touch with Ardley with Fewcott and Weston-on-the-Green Parish Councils.         
14. PARISHIONERS’ COMMENTS
· Desmond Bishop has strimmed the path to Bullmarsh from School Lane.   
15. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

· None
16. NEXT MEETING
· The next meeting will be held on Monday 7 November 2016 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall. 

· Future meeting dates have also been fixed - Monday 9 January 2017, Monday 6 March 2017, Monday 8 May 2017 – Annual Parish Meeting followed by Annual General Meeting of the Parish Council.
Meeting closed at 7.50pm
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